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October 11, 2017

Michael Kraman
Chief Executive Officer
Transportation Corridor Agencies
P.O. Box 57011
Irvine, CA 92619-7011

RE: Talega Maintenance Corporation / Opposition to Toll Road Expansion
Our File No. 2943

Dear Mr. Kraman:

The Law Firm of Peters & Freedman, L.L.P., represents the Talega Maintenance Corporation
(“TMC”).  TMC is comprised of almost 3600 residences in San Clemente.  TMC was created for the
purpose of promoting the common good, peace, health, safety and general welfare of the residents
within TMC and to manage the improvements within this community.  In carrying out these
functions, TMC has reviewed various proposals of the Transportation Corridor Agencies (TCA), for
proposed toll road expansion in the Southern California area and specifically adjacent to and
within/over TMC.  This letter is sent on behalf of TMC to formally object to the proposed toll road
options for the reasons outlined below.

First, TCA has published various proposed options for expansion of toll roads within San Clemente
and surrounding areas.  Proposal 14 (Connect SR 241 to I-5 via La Pata Crossing) and Proposal 8
(extend La Pata to Christianitos) will have a direct, negative effect on the peace, health, safety and
general welfare of TMC and its over 10,000 residents.  These proposals will also have a negative
effect on TMC’s open space and common area property, including streets, trails, open space and
other areas.

Second, TCA has not provided any mitigation data or California Environmental Quality Act
environmental studies regarding any of the proposed options, including, but not limited to Proposal
8 and 14.  These proposals would interfere with established circulation patterns and landscape design
of streets, pedestrian, hiking and bike paths and remove portions of areas designated and required
to be open space thereby destroying natural habitats of protected flora and fauna.
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Third, the La Pata extension route and the I-5 widening project scheduled for completion in 2018
will provide traffic relief in South Orange County.  Further, the I-5 widening project is not designed
to accommodate TCA proposed additions or the inflow of toll road traffic and such proposals will
merely negate the positive effects of these already ongoing expansion projects.

Fourth, slope instability and related issues within the open space areas of the community and San
Clemente are known.  The TCA proposals will cause further instability in these areas thereby having
a further negative effect on the common good and general welfare of the members of the TMC
community.  These actions potentially threaten the personal safety and lives of California residents
and the residents of TMC at risk.

Fifth, TCA proposals 8 and 14 would significantly increase air pollution and decrease air quality,
thereby creating health problems for the many families within TMC.  Many residents attend either
the blue ribbon elementary school or middle school in this community and TMC is particularly
concerned about the health risks posed to students.  These proposals would also increase noise and
light levels, thereby negatively impacting the residents within TMC and drastically reducing the
value of homes within the TMC community.

Sixth, the proposals put forth by TCA, including proposals 8 and 14, would increase the
temperatures and heat index within San Clemente, negatively impacting the general welfare and
well-being of the residents of TMC.  These proposals would increase the risk of fire in areas already
designated by the California Department of Forestry as Very Severe High Fire Hazard Zones.

For the reasons stated above, TMC joins the City of San Clemente, the Capistrano Unified School
District and other adjacent common interest developments and interested groups and parties to
formally oppose proposals 14, and 8 and any other proposed toll road expansion or construction that
will in any way negatively affect the residents or property within TMC.

Very truly yours,

PETERS & FREEDMAN, L.L.P.

James R. McCormick, Jr., Esq., CCAL

JRM:tls

cc: Board of Directors
Attached Distribution List
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DISTRIBUTION LIST

TCA Board of Directors

    Anthony Beall tbeall@cityofrsm.org
    Lisa Bartlett lisa.bartlett@ocgov.com
    Melody Carruth melcarruth4@gmail.com
    Ryan Chamberlain Ryan.Chamberlain@dot.ca.gov
    Mike Munzing mmunzing@cityofalisoviejo.com
    Katrina Foley katrina.foley@costamesaca.gov
    Bert Hack bhack@comline.com
    Peggy Huang phuang@yorba-linda.org
    Brian Maryott bmaryott@sanjuancapistrano.org
    Fred Minagar fminagar@cityoflagunaniguel.org
    Jose Moreno jmoreno@anaheim.net
    Joseph Muller jmuller@danapoint.org
    Mark Murphy councilman@markmurphy.com
    Shawn Nelson shawn.nelson@ocgov.com
    Scott Peotter speotter@newportbeachca.gov
    Chuck Puckett retiredpucketts@gmail.com
    ED Sachs esachs@cityofmissionviejo.org
    Christina Shea cshea@ci.irvine.ca.us
    Todd Spitzer t.spitzer@ocgov.com
    Sal Tinajero stinajero@santa-ana.org
    Richard Viczorek rviczorek@danapoint.org
    Scott Voights svoigts@lakeforestca.gov
    Kathy Ward wardk@san-clemente.org

Interested Parties

    Mike Kraman, CEO, TCA: mkraman@thetollroads.com 
    Senator Pat Bates: Senator.Bates@Senate.ca.gov
    Assembly Member Bill Brough: Assemblymember.Brough@assembly.ca.gov
    Lisa Bartlett, OC Board of Supervisors, District 5: Tanya.Flink@ocgov.com
    Michelle Steel, OC Board of Supervisors, District 2: Michelle.Steel@ocgov.com
    Todd Spitzer, OC Board of Supervisors, District 3: Todd.Spitzer@ocgov.com
    Andrew Do, OC Board of Supervisors, District 1: First.District@ocgov.com
    Shawn Nelson, OC Board of Supervisors, District 4: Jim.M.Francis@ocgov.com
    Ryan Chamberlain, Director, Caltrans District 12: Debra.Smith@dot.ca.gov
    San Clemente Mayor Kathy Ward: WardK@san-clemente.org
    City Attorney Scott Smith: scott.smith@bbklaw.com
    City Manager James Makshanoff: CityManager@san-clemente.org
    San Clemente City Council: CityCouncil@san-clemente.org


